
 
From: Smith, Ben  
Sent: 20 December 2022 11:36 
To: beckrowparish council <beckrowparishcouncil@gmail.com> 
Subject: RE: Interim Polling Place review - Beck Row, Holywell Row & Kenny Hill 
 

Dear Jane, 
 

Thank you for your email. Yes, we did undertake a site visit at the Holywell Row 
Methodist Church and unfortunately it did not meet accessibility requirements. Below 

is a summary of the concerns listed on the survey sheet: 
 

- The access to a disabled entrance at the rear of the building is via a small 

footpath and also access to the door via the grassed area. This may cause 
difficulty, particularly if wet.  

- The external lighting for the building is not adequate  
- Space within the church is very tight (which is understandable given it is an 

operational church and a small building) 

 
Combining the Beck Row Parish Hub polling station seems like a sensible suggestion 

to me.  
 
Many thanks, 

 
Ben 

 

 
Ben Smith  

Business Partner Governance 

Legal and Governance Services 

Direct dial:  01284 757101 

Email:  Ben.Smith@westsuffolk.gov.uk 
 

www.westsuffolk.gov.uk 

West Suffolk Council 

#TeamWestSuffolk 

 

West Suffolk Council supports our staff to work flexibly and we respect the fact that you 

may also be working at different times to suit you and your organisation's needs. Please 

do not action or respond to this message outside of your own working hours. 

 

Report, pay and apply online 24 hours a day 

Find my nearest for information about your area 

 

West Suffolk Council is the Data Controller of the information you are providing. Any 

personal information shared by email will be processed, protected and disposed of in 

accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations and Data Protection Act 2018. 

In some circumstances we may need to disclose your personal details to a third party so 

that they can provide a service you have requested, fulfil a request for information or 

because we have a legal requirement to do so. Any information about you that we pass to 

a third party will be held securely by that party. For more information on how we do this 

and your rights in regards to your personal information and how to access it, visit our 

website: How we use your information 
 

 
     

mailto:Ben.Smith@westsuffolk.gov.uk
https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/
https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/doit/index.cfm?aud=resident
https://maps.westsuffolk.gov.uk/
https://www.westsuffolk.gov.uk/privacy/howweuseinformation.cfm


   
From: beckrowparish council <beckrowparishcouncil@gmail.com>  
Sent: 20 December 2022 10:59 
To: Smith, Ben <Ben.Smith@westsuffolk.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Interim Polling Place review - Beck Row, Holywell Row & Kenny Hill 
 

[THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL] 

Hello Ben  
 
Thank you for your email.  
 
Could you firstly come back to me and confirm that the Baptist Chapel was also ruled out as an option for 
Holywell Row? I spoke to Information redacted and he said he showed someone around about 4 weeks 
ago and did say the chapel was available.  
 
If this was infact ruled out as an option then clearly the Beck Row Parish Hub could serve as the combined 
polling station for our Parish - Beck Row, Holywell Row & Kenny Hill.  
 
Do let me know.  
 
Kind regards  
Jane  
 
On Mon, 19 Dec 2022 at 15:55, Smith, Ben <Ben.Smith@westsuffolk.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear Ms Spenser, 

  

You may be aware that the Elections Act 2022 introduces changes which impact the 
voting process at polling stations and as a result West Suffolk Council has 

undertaken an audit of all polling station facilities to make sure they comply.  

  

The feedback gathered has identified some polling stations which are not available at 
the next elections on 4 May 2023 and some polling stations which are not compliant 

as they do not provide electors with reasonable facilities for voting or are not 
accessible to electors who are disabled.  

  

As a result, an interim polling places review and consultation is being undertaken 

and is focussed on changes to the polling scheme where venues are not available or 
are not suitable. The aims of this tailored review is to: 
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• seek to ensure that all electors have reasonable facilities for voting as are 
practicable in the circumstances; and 

• ensure that so far as is reasonable and practicable, every polling place is 
accessible to electors who have a disability. 

  

Details of the review can be found on our website, see here: Review of Polling Districts and 
Polling Places 2022 (westsuffolk.gov.uk) 

  

With regard to the Holywell Row polling place, in Beck Row, Holywell Row & Kenny 
Hill parish, the feedback from the audit was that the Holywell Row Village Hall is not 

available due to building works. We do not believe that a suitable alternative facility 
is available in Holywell Row and that a permanent change could be considered. It is 
recommended that we combine with a polling station in a neighbouring polling 

district (Beck Row).  

  

We would welcome your feedback regarding this proposal and if there are any 
suggestions as to alternative locations where a polling station could be held in 

Holywell Row, then we would be pleased to receive details so that we could 
investigate this further.  

  

When making comments or suggesting alternative venues, please consider that 

whatever arrangements we make, they should be accessible to disabled electors and 
provide reasonable facilities both for electors and polling staff.  

  

The deadline for responses to the consultation is Friday 27 January 2023 and the 

revised polling arrangements will be published on 10 February 2023. We will notify 
you of the outcome.  

  

Comments and representations can be submitted in the following ways: 

  

Email: elections@westsuffolk.gov.uk  

Post: Electoral Services, West Suffolk Council, Western Way, Bury St Edmunds, 

Suffolk, IP33 3YU 

  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2FCouncil%2FConsultations%2Freview-of-polling-districts-and-places-2022.cfm&data=05%7C01%7CBen.Smith%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7Cea13cb3a910b47dee1c508dae279356e%7C44abcddb9c114bdfa5b399418b946f11%7C0%7C0%7C638071307467230544%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3MgT77EVPe7bgnn1%2FtpmbFcRCeM1WFVY7MT%2FdO2QVjg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westsuffolk.gov.uk%2FCouncil%2FConsultations%2Freview-of-polling-districts-and-places-2022.cfm&data=05%7C01%7CBen.Smith%40westsuffolk.gov.uk%7Cea13cb3a910b47dee1c508dae279356e%7C44abcddb9c114bdfa5b399418b946f11%7C0%7C0%7C638071307467230544%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3MgT77EVPe7bgnn1%2FtpmbFcRCeM1WFVY7MT%2FdO2QVjg%3D&reserved=0
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We would be grateful if you could publicise the review in your parish so that 
residents may make representations and suggest alternative venues too. Please 

direct them to our website where details of the review can be found, see here: Review 
of Polling Districts and Polling Places 2022 (westsuffolk.gov.uk) 

  

We will also share details of the review on our social media pages, sharing to local 

community pages where available, and with local ward councillors.  

  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by email to 
ben.smith@westsuffolk.gov.uk or telephone 01284 757101.  

  

Kind regards 

  

Ben 

  

  

 
Ben Smith  
Business Partner Governance 
Legal and Governance Services 
Direct dial:  01284 757101 
Email:  Ben.Smith@westsuffolk.gov.uk 
 

www.westsuffolk.gov.uk 

West Suffolk Council 

#TeamWestSuffolk 

 

West Suffolk Council supports our staff to work flexibly and we respect the fact that you 

may also be working at different times to suit you and your organisation's needs. Please 

do not action or respond to this message outside of your own working hours. 

 

Report, pay and apply online 24 hours a day 

Find my nearest for information about your area 
 

West Suffolk Council is the Data Controller of the information you are providing. Any 

personal information shared by email will be processed, protected and disposed of in 

accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations and Data Protection Act 2018. 

In some circumstances we may need to disclose your personal details to a third party so 

that they can provide a service you have requested, fulfil a request for information or 

because we have a legal requirement to do so. Any information about you that we pass to 

a third party will be held securely by that party. For more information on how we do this 

and your rights in regards to your personal information and how to access it, visit our 

website: How we use your information 
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******************************************************************* This email is 
confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. If you are not the 
intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error and that any use, dissemination, 
forwarding, printing, or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error 
please contact the Sender. This footnote confirms that this email message has been swept for the 
presence of computer viruses and content security threats. WARNING: Although the Council has taken 
reasonable precautions to ensure no viruses are present in this email, the Council cannot accept 
responsibility for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or attachments. 
********************************************************-W-S-  
--  
Ms Jane Spenser 
RFO & Assistant Clerk 
Beck Row, Holywell Row & Kenny Hill Parish Council 
Tel: 07793 129720 or 01638 501623 
beckrowparishcouncil@gmail.com 
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